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NEWSLETTER NO. 9 Term 2 -  Week 5, 27 May 2020 

FROM THE PRINCIPALõS DESK 
 

Weõre Back! 

Itõs hard to believe, but is just over 2 months ago that 

we started to have real COVID concerns, and our 

numbers began to drop.  Numbers gradually dropped 

until we had almost no students in week 9, then none 

in week 10.  It was a surreal feeling at school.  We left 

for the holiday expecting term 2 to be predominantly 

Distance Education, but that changed over the 

holidays.  So, we started this term with a mix of face 

to face teaching, online learning and work packages.  

After having a 42% attendance at the beginning of 
term, we ended up on 93/94% last week which is 

pretty much back to normal, and it has been great to 

see all of our students again. 

 
Thank You!  

I would like to acknowledge and thank our wonderful 

staff for the terrific work they did in preparing for this 

term and basically trying to teach in 3 modes.  A great 

deal of time and effort went into this, which I know 

was appreciated by our parents.  I loved seeing some 

of the interactions over Connect. 

 
Gates 

There is no word as yet as to when parents can come 

back onto school grounds to take their children to 

class, so the gate system will remain until further 

notice. 

 
Staff Car Park  

A reminder that parents are not to park in 

the staff car park.  I would also ask 

parents not to walk their children through 

the staff car park.  This has the potential to be 

dangerous when staff cars are going in or out. 

 
Assemblies etc  

We are still not able to run assemblies, Interschool 

sport and incursions and excursions.  Hopefully these 

restrictions will be eased soon. 

 
NAPLAN 2020  

As Iõm sure parents are aware, NAPLAN 2020 has 

been cancelled. 

 

 
Reward/Pyjama Day  
Our good standing rewards 

day Term 2, for the whole 

school, is a Pyjama Day on 

Friday this week. 

Students come to school in 

their PJõs. 

 

 

Reports Semester 1  
We will be putting out an abbreviated report this 

semester.  What with all of the disruption A-E grades 

are not appropriate and will not appear on the report.  

There will be aa English and maths comment as well as 

a general comment.  Effort will be included. 

 
School Development Day  

Friday 3 July is confirmed as the extra School 

Development Day this term. 
 
Brian Simpson 

Principal  

 

Friday, 29th May  

Rewards Day Pyjama Day 

 

Monday, 1st June 

WA DAY Public HolidayñNo School 

 

Friday, 5th June  

3.30pm School Council Meeting 

 

Friday, 3rd July  

School Development Day/Pupil Free 

Day (No Students)  

 

 

 

www.facebook.com/kewdaleps?ref=hl 

SCHOOL HOURS (K to 6) 
Start:     8.50am       Recess: 11.05-11.25am 

Lunch: 12.25-1.10pm       Finish: 3.10pm 
Students should not be on school premises before 

8.30am or after 3.30pm 
ALL CHILDREN NEED TO BE COLLECTED ON 

TIME AFTER SCHOOL. 

http://www.kewdaleps.wa.edu.au/
https://www.facebook.com/kewdaleps?ref=hl


UNIFORM SHOP  

As no parents are permitted within the 

school grounds at this particular point, 

there will be no uniform shop for now. 

If parents are needing to order uniforms, 

please fill in a uniform order form from the 

office foyer (on the table just inside the 

front door), or request via email to 

Rae.Ramsden@education.wa.edu.au), place 

form and money (sorry, no card payments 

available currently) in an envelope and place 

in the P&C box in the school office. Please 

make sure you practice social distancing 

when entering and leaving the office, or give 

the envelope to your child to place in the 

box. 

Please note that the office is only open 

for enquiries and official business. It is 

not to be used as a thoroughfare in and 

out of the school. 

 

LONG-SLEEVED POLO SHIRTS 

Long-sleeved polo shirts are now available 

from the uniform shop in limited supply at a 

cost of $22. Please fill in  a form, as shown 

above, if you wish to order one for your 

child. 

 

KINDERGARTEN  

KINDY ENROLMENTS 

NOW OPEN FOR 2021!  

Is your child excited to start 

their first day of school? Nowõs 

the time to get your child school 

ready and apply to enrol them in 

Kindergarten for 2021! If your 

child is four years old by 30 June 

2021, you can apply to enrol 

them in our school. Contact us 

by 24 July 2020 to apply. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

PRE-PRIMARY  

NOW IS THE TIME TO 

ENROL FOR 2021!  

Nowõs the time to apply to enrol 

them in Pre-primary for 2021!  

If your child is five years old by 30 

June 2021, you can apply to enrol 

them in our school. Contact us by 

24 July 2020 to apply.  

 
 

CONGRATULATIONS TO OUR AWARD RECIPIENTS  

 

ROOM  
HONOUR CERTIFICATES  

21 May 

Room EC2, PP  Olivia C., Aahil S.M. 

Room EC3, PP/1  Simra R., Jireh L., Max O. 

Room A1, Year 1  Ella S., Milana C., Kyan S. 

Room A2, Year 1  All students in Room A2 

Room 1, Year 2  Naureen T.N., Mikayla C., Amadeus M., Maryama H., Milo G. 

Room 2, Year 2/3  All students in Room 2 

Room 15, Year 3  Fiona C., Jack C. 

Room 14, Year 3/4  Adam McG., Molly R. 

Room 13, Year 4/5  Belynda M., Samuel E. 

Room10,  Year 5/6  Bradly K., Louis O., Salma E. 

Room 11, Year 5/6  Kirrali R., Lyla S., Millie S., Tyler L., Lachlan F. 

LOTE Award (Japanese) Hailey C. (Year 6/Room 10), Hodan M. (Year 6/Room 11) 

Yr 6 Minister Awards  Golden Bag  

 

Best Presented Room  

 

1.  Pick up an Application for Enrolment form from the office foyer 

or download an editable PDF Application form from our webpage 

www.kewdaleps.wa.edu.au/ . 

2.  Drop off or email forms and supporting documents to the 

school office 

http://www.kewdaleps.wa.edu.au/


DOES ANYONE NEED PACKING 

BOXES? 

Our school has a number of packing boxes 

which we will be disposing of by the end of this 

week unless someone is able to use them.  

Please advise us at the office if you are 

interested in taking some. Pick up only. òFirst 

in, best dressed.ó 

FUNKY SOCKS YEAR 6 FUNDRAISER  

 

The year 6's are fundraising for their end of year activities. We have 

decided to sell funky socks. The socks will be available for sale outside 

the office on Tuesday 2nd June at 8:30 am for one pair it is $10 or $15 

for two pairs. We encourage students to purchase a pair or more to 

help support the year 6 graduating class. 

 

Emma Richmond 

Teacher 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Yesterday, 26th May 2020 was National Sorry Day. This is a day to remember the past policies of forced child removal 

from their families and loved ones, and reflect on the sad and painful stories of the Stolen generation. It is also a day to 

recognise the resilience of Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander peoples and the power of saying sorry. Here at KPS we 

had a special PA assembly run by the Ministers. We listened to a section of the Kevin Rudd Apology speech and heard 

the song, òTook the Children Awayó by Aboriginal musician Archie 

Roach. The students then had further discussions and completed 

activities in class.  

Sorry Day was the beginning of National Reconciliation week, which 

runs from today until the 3rd June. We will have a display in the 

foyer and the students will be completing activities in class.  

We at Kewdale Primary School are passionate about creating an 

Environment that acknowledges, understands and learns about the 

Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander people and the true history of 

our country.  

 

Miss Griffin 

Senior Teacher 

Dear Aboriginal people 
�,�·�P���V�R�U�U�\���W�K�D�W���\�R�X�U���F�K�L�O�G�U�H�Q���J�R�W���W�D�N�H�Q��
away. 
By Harper, Year 2/Room 1 

To the children of 
Aboriginals 
I am so sorry that you 
had to go through all of 
this pain. 
 
By Lexi,  
Year 2/Room 1 

By Lauren, Yr 2/Rm 1 

DONõT FORGET 

TO WEAR YOUR 

PYJAMAõS FOR 

REWARDS DAY 

THIS FRIDAY!!!  

This is for ALL children. 


